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Welcome Letter 

Dear Unity North Family! 
 

     Thank you for attending this year’s annual meeting and for the care, gener-
osity and prayers you continue to offer our dynamic spiritual community.  I am 
so grateful to be among such dedicated people working toward the vision that 
Unity North is a thriving and growing community for many years to come.   
     This January I spent some time reflecting on the idea of UNA as a “mission 
driven ministry” and not a “method driven ministry” or a “numbers driven 
ministry.” What does that actually mean?  Let me break it down.   
     Unity North is a very eclectic organization with a wide variety of services, 
programs, classes and “methods” by which we deliver our “mission.”   Our 
methods are all unique and beautiful in their own right and stand alone as 
valuable assets to our vision for the future.   I am so grateful for each teacher, 
musician, volunteer, speaker, and presenter who offers unique ways of  
knowing God and experiencing our Divinity.  They are all fantastic blessings.    
     That said, our success and prosperity as a ministry has come less from de-
fining ourselves by our eclectic nature and more by the foundational purpose 
for which our ministry is in existence.  As a creative and fluid environment, the 
methods vary and change, yet we have remained committed to the constancy 
of our mission.   
 
¦b! aL{{Lhb -   ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀ [ƻǾƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 5ƛǾŜǊǎŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ LƴǎǇƛǊƛƴƎ {ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ 
DǊƻǿǘƘ ŀƴŘ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎŀƭ IŀǊƳƻƴȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 5ŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ DǊŀǝǘǳŘŜΣ WƻȅΣ 
ŀƴŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ 
 
     The Divine Ideas contained within this mission are flourishing at Unity.  [ƻǾŜΣ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΣ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ƎǊƻǿǘƘΣ ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎŀƭ 
ƘŀǊƳƻƴȅΣ ƧƻȅΣ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ are thriving in every corner of our organization and beyond our walls, as those we have  
empowered are taking the message to the streets.  It is a symbol that we are less focused on the container and more 
on what the container is holding, Truth!  You, the congregation, are to be applauded for bringing these qualities into 
expression and for your consistent and dedicated investment of consciousness.  Thank you! Churches around the 
country who have defined themselves by more rigid, “method centric” environments are waning and those that have 
a commitment to evolving culture and mission are truly making a difference.  I’m glad Unity North is in the latter  
category! 
   Each of our programs and services does have a financial cost and expectation of attendance as well.  In ministry, it’s 
easy to fall into the trap of defining success by attendance and offerings.  These things must always be measured, but 
they only tell half the story.  In 2015, it appeared that we hit a plateau in the area of “numbers” and could have easily 
been discouraged by the awareness.  We, as an evolving culture, are called to look more deeply than that.  2015 was 
a magnificent year of empowered, transformed, encouraged, uplifted, and inspired lives.  This has come about 
through many avenues that may or may not have had “big numbers” associated with them, yet they offered rich and 
creative environments for our mission to be fully realized.  I affirm and ask you to join me in knowing that 2016 is a 
year that the seeds we have planted are coming to fruition.  We have diligently tended the garden of our mission, and 
I know that 2016 is a year where we reap the external benefits of our internal sowing.   External prosperity always 
follows internal commitment to purpose!   
     I offer thanks to our Executive Director Diane Glynn, our dedicated Board of Directors, Finance Team, staff ,and 
volunteer core for the creative environment of love, joy, and spiritual growth they passionately support.  We are 
blessed in so many ways, and I thank each of you for your part in realizing the fullness of our mission and purpose at 
Unity North!    
 

In gratitude, 
 

Rev. Richard Burdick 
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tǳǊǇƻǎŜΥ  ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ǿŜ ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƭƻǾŜΣ ƻƴŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ŀǘ ŀ ǝƳŜΗ 
 

aƛǎǎƛƻƴΥ  We are a loving and diverse community inspiring spiritual growth and universal harmony through          
demonstrations of gratitude, joy, and service.  

/ƻǊŜ ±ŀƭǳŜǎΥ   ¦ƴŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ƭƻǾŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ōŀǎƛǎ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǿŜ ǾŀƭǳŜ ŀǘ ¦ƴƛǘȅ bƻǊǘƘ !ǘƭŀƴǘŀ 

Enrich, Educate, and Empower Youth 

Clearly Communicate the Purpose, Direction, and Programs of Unity North Atlanta 

Sustain Wellness of Body, Mind, and Spirit 

Engage Community through the Use of Technology 

Honor All Paths to God 

Cultivate a Reverence for the Miracle of Earth 

Live in a Consciousness of Prosperity 

.ƻŀǊŘ .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎΥ  ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ DƻŘΣ ŦƻǊ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŀƎƴƛŬŎŜƴǘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƴǳǊǘǳǊŜǎ ƻǳǊ ǎƻǳƭǎ ŀƴŘ      
ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ǇŀǘƘǎΦ !ǎ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ŀǊƛǎŜΣ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƛǎŘƻƳ ǘƻ ǊŜǎƻƭǾŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
ƘƛƎƘŜǎǘ ƎƻƻŘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘΦ !ƳŜƴέ 

hǇŜƴƛƴƎ tǊŀȅŜǊτwƛŎƘŀǊŘ .ǳǊŘƛŎƪ 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ς .ƻŀǊŘ /ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴ ς [ƛƴŘŀ aƛƴƴƛŎƪ 

wŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ !ǇǇǊƻǾŀƭ ƻŦ нлмр !ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ aƛƴǳǘŜǎ 

9ƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ .ƻŀǊŘ /ŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎ 

LƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ /ŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎ ς {ŀƭƭȅŜ bŀƎƭŜȅ 

bƻƳƛƴŜŜǎΥ    !ŘŀƳ 5ŀƭŜȅ 

      wŀȅ IǳƎƘŜǎ 

      ¢ǊŀŎŜȅ vǳƛƭƭŜƴ 

      ±ŀǘŀƭƻŀ ²ŀƭŘŜƴ  

      /ƘŜǊȅƭ ²ƘƛǇǇƭŜ 

όbƻƳƛƴŜŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŜŀŎƘ ƎǊŀƴǘŜŘ о ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ǘƻ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴύ 

9ƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ ōȅ ōŀƭƭƻǘ όǾƻǝƴƎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻƴƭȅύ 

9ƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ нлмс-нлмт bƻƳƛƴŀǝƴƎ ¢ŜŀƳ 

/ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ς [ƛƴŘŀ aƛƴƴƛŎƪ 

{ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ [ŜŀŘŜǊ wŜǇƻǊǘ ς wƛŎƘŀǊŘ .ǳǊŘƛŎƪ 

9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ wŜǇƻǊǘ ς 5ƛŀƴŜ Dƭȅƴƴ 

CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ wŜǇƻǊǘ ς ¢ŜŘ ²ƻǊǊŜƭƭΣ CƛƴŀƴŎŜ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ  

bŜǿ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ 

tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ ŦƻǊ нлмс 

!ŘƧƻǳǊƴ aŜŜǝƴƎΣ /ƭƻǎƛƴƎ tǊŀȅŜǊ 

 

 Annual Congregational Meeting  

Agenda

Sunday, February 28, 2016 
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2015 Annual Meeting Minutes 

¦ƴƛǘȅ bƻǊǘƘ !ǘƭŀƴǘŀ /ƘǳǊŎƘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ /ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ   

    

Date Sunday, March 22, 2015   

Attendees: 

Members of the UNAC Board (Don Jones, Frank Birdsong, Ron 
Johnson, Susan Franklin, Christy Terry, Gregg Raduka, Linda Min-
nick, Jim Hawkins) Finance Committee (Ted Worrell), Congregation 
members    

Absent: None    

Staff and guests: Rev. Richard Burdick, Diane Glynn   

Recorder: Susan Franklin      

  5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ 
!Ŏǝƻƴ                  

wŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǝƻƴ 
wŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ        
ǇŜǊǎƻƴ 

Quorum  84 member present Dan Glynn 

Welcome of Board Chair-
man 

Don Jones informed all present that information about the 
meeting is contained in the Annual Meeting Brochure and By-laws 
that can be found near the entrance.  Don Jones 

Opening Prayer  

An opening prayer 
of gratitude and 
thanks was offered. 

Rev. Richard 
Burdick 

Welcome by the Board 
Chair     Don Jones 

Reading and approval of 
Annual Meeting Minutes 
of 2014  

Dan Glynn made a 
motion to wave the 
reading of the 
minutes, seconded 
and unanimously 
approved.  Susan Franklin 

Election of Board Candi-
dates-Introduction of 
candidates 

The Chairperson thanked her committee and read the names of 
the candidates. 

Candidates are 
listed in the bro-
chure as well.  Alice Ormiston 

Election of Directors by 
written ballot 

Don read the By-laws section about Board member election. He 
verified that all on the slate have met these criteria. He also clari-
fied that 2 members only today would be voted on and another 2 
would be appointed at the Board at the next meeting. Don recog-
nized Christy Terry for her service, 2 vacated positions (Gregg 
Raduka and Don) as well as 2 open positions up for congregational 
vote today. Gregg and Don spoke about their Board memberships 
with gratitude. Don also recognized other previous Board mem-
bers that served with him during the last 4 years.  

Question from the 
floor was addressed 
by Don by reading 
the By-laws section 
that applied. There 
are also 2 consult-
ant positions that 
the Board can fill 
that are non-voting. 
Richard reviewed 
from 2014 minutes 
discussion about a 
Spanish ministry 
consultant to the 

Voting members 
of UNAC 

Recognition of Don, Chris-
ty and Gregg  

Our Minister and Executive Director offered special recognition to 
retiring Board members. Each spoke to the qualities that were 
brought to the Board by these wonderful people.  

A plaque of recogni-
tion along with 
flowers were pre-

Richard and Di-
ane 
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  5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ 
!Ŏǝƻƴ                                   

wŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǝƻƴ 
wŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ      
ǇŜǊǎƻƴ 

Candidates 

Don offered a special thanks to candidates for offering to 
be a Board member. Richard recognized the wealth of tal-
ent in the candidates. Candidates are Jim Hawkins, Ron 
Johnson, Lorelei Robbins, Jesse Turner and Ted Worrell. 

Each spoke for 3 minutes 
about their qualifications 

Board Candi-
dates 

Election of 2015-
16 Nominating 
team 

Don reviewed the election process with a written ballot. 
The Wholeness Ministry team has volunteered to count 
the ballots.  

Members placed complet-
ed ballots in the Ballot 
box.  

All members 
present. 

New Board mem-
bers  

New members were introduced by the Chair. Don thanked 
those that counted the ballots. New members are Jim 
Hawkins and Lorelei Robbins. 2 members to be appointed 
will be chosen from the 3 other Board candidates.   Don 

Board Chairper-
son's report 

He discussed how well the Board has been fiscally respon-
sible. He praised Diane Glynn, our Executive Director and 
what a great job she has done since her hire in May, 2014. 
He remembered the time when Don came to the Board 
and commiserated with Richard about the state of church 
affairs in 2011. Since then a reluctant Richard has guided 
our church to the great place we now are. Diane and Rich-
ard work well together and also with the Board. Their 
efforts act in synergy with the Board creating a wonderful 
place of spirituality and action. He spoke of the activity of 
the By-laws Committee, Youth, Interfaith program, posi-
tion of legal consultant for the Board, newsletter began 
last year and Events held in the last year. He recognized 
Board members as being hardworking members of the 
church. He is confident that the 2015-16 will be very effec-
tive.   Don  

Spiritual Leader's 
report 

He reviewed his report that is in the brochure. He recog-
nized the church employees for their hard work and dedi-
cation.  

He reviewed the 3 year 
Vision and envisions as 
much progress as the last 
3 years.  Richard 

Executive Direc-
tor's report 

Diane reviewed her report that is in the brochure.  It was a 
break-even budget last year. She spoke to Richard's vision 
for the church. Database and website are being improved. 
She and Richard establish positive intentions for this com-
munity and church. She thanked members of the Finance 
Committee for compiling a budget for 2015 approved by 
the Board and in place by January 1. The church must pre-
pare for future maintenance needs.  

She recognized Frank Bird-
song for designing our 
Building. Diane Glynn 



6 

  5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ 
!Ŏǝƻƴ                                   

wŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǝƻƴ 
wŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ      
ǇŜǊǎƻƴ 

Financial Report 

He referred to the Financial report in the brochure.  Our 
previous mortgage holder forgave a large portion of our 
previous mortgage. He recognized the Finance team that 
engineering the new mortgage. We had a net loss of  $148, 
000 some of which was the mortgage closing costs of the 
loan. The building is beginning to have some age related 
issues. He reported money brought in the Shift Initiative 
which has benefitted UNA in many ways. Frank noted that 
at this Easter we will have been in this building for 15 
years. The Board was introduced to the non-cash expense.  

He recognized people who 
contributed to mortgage 
efforts and Shift. He pro-
jects at least a break even  
and better next year. 153 
people contributed to the 
Shift initiative proceeds.  Ted Worrell 

By-laws proposed 
changes 

Don reviewed the proposed changes of the By-laws that 
are in the brochure. He reviewed how the voting will go.  

All in favor raised their 
Member Voting card. 
There were non-opposed.  Don 

New Business       

Presentation of 
Board of Direc-
tors for 2015 

Don reviewed the process. Linda McGrew, John Glasgow, 
Susan Spence, Sally Nagley and Bill Ernst will serve on the 
2015 Nominating Committee 

Members approved by 
acclimation.  Don 

Prayer Chaplain 
David Pritchard reminded those present that Prayer Chap-
lains are available to pray with you once a month. 

Fill out card in the back of 
the church. 

Prayer Chap-
lains 

Closing prayer    

Adjournment  3:15 PM  
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2016 Board Candidates 

 

¢ƘǊŜŜ ōƻŀǊŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŜƭŜŎǘŜŘΦ    
¢ƘŜ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎΣ  

ƛƴ ŀƭǇƘŀōŜǝŎŀƭ ƻǊŘŜǊΣ ŀǊŜΥ 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

Leadership is a combination of why and qualifications.  For wŀȅ 
IǳƎƘŜǎ  the why is simple.  He is alive today because of Unity – making 
service to Unity a way of life as a commitment realized from the gift given 
to him by Unity – his life.  His  qualifications are based upon 
his education – a Masters in plan Business and numerous certifications. 
Those as well as his life experiences of working in many highly responsible 
positions, including law enforcement, banking, his own businesses, teach-
ing, and above all, being a parent, grandparent, and a human being.  The 
combination of all of this leads him to serve others in and out of Unity, be-
lieving he has much yet to offer through serving. 
 
±ƛǎƛƻƴΥ Knowing that to provide and grow the spiritual community that is 
UNA, there needs to be a strong business plan and execution of that plan 
behind it. 

!ŘŀƳ 5ŀƭŜȅ is a newer member to Unity North Atlanta, but a committed 
participant within the spiritual community. He is married to Katie Daley 
and has 2 sons. Adam is the lead on the Prosperity Core Intention group, a 
member of the Unity Drummers, and has volunteered as an usher. He has 
worked within the financial industry throughout Georgia over the past 
decade and has served almost 20 years in the US Army Reserves. 
 
±ƛǎƛƻƴΥ I see the church as a center of influence within the surrounding 
community and within the larger Unity movement. I will offer my talents 
and energies to help move forward on this plan and vision. 

Adam Daley 

Ray Hughes 
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2016 Board Candidates 

An oddity in the professional world of today, ±ŀǘŀƭƻŀ ²ŀƭŘŜƴ has worked as a 
software engineer for the same company for twenty years. After realizing that 
there could be more to life than work, she began her (deliberate) spiritual 
journey a few years ago. She found Unity North Atlanta “by coincidence” (as if 
there is such a thing) two years ago and jumped in with both feet in partici-
pating and giving back. Among her many activities in the community, you can 
find her bright and early on Sunday mornings cleaning up and prepping the 
sanctuary for the services or holding sacred space as a Prayer Chaplain. 
 
±ƛǎƛƻƴΥ My passion, thanks to involvement at Unity North, is prayer. I would 
like to see more opportunities for the community to come together in groups 
for common prayer. I know the community has done this in the past and seen 
great results. And, whether it is my vision or someone else’s, my greatest con-
tribution is my participation and promotion! I could also see more technology 
involved, though, where I could use my professional expertise as well. 

¢ǊŀŎŜȅ vǳƛƭƭŜƴ came to Unity in 1992 and the first words she heard were, “You 
are perfect just the way you are.”  And her healing began. She wanted to give 
back to our community and spent 4-5 years teaching the Uniteens, facilitating 
Rally and co-chaired Kidsmas.  In 2015 Tracey assisted in the coordination of 
Family Promise of Cobb County. She also grilled dinner for the 2015 visit 
of the Tibetan monks and joined them for dinner in Holy Grounds Café. In 
her day to day world, Tracey has supported her family by being a community 
banker for more than 25 years and serves as Director managing a team.  When 
people ask what her what she does –she says she is a relationship manager.  It 
is Tracey’s job to match the right resources to the right people to support their 
goals. And sometimes when things don’t go according to plan, she is the clean 
up gal which has enhanced her negotiation skills tremendously. Tracey 
is divorced and has 2 grown kids; a daughter living and teaching in S Korea and 
a son here in Marietta.  Tracey’s passion is travel and her calling is bringing  
people together. 
 
±ƛǎƛƻƴΥ I hold the vision that UNA will reach out further than where we are 
now. Also, that UNA is not “our way of Unity” as compared to our sister  
churches and that we can run individually, but at the same time learning and 
celebrating together. And, I hold the vision of being available to our  
congregants in such a way as support in time of need. 

Tracey Quillen 

Vataloa Walden 



9 

/ƘŜǊȅƭ ²ƘƛǇǇƭŜ was born in Oakland, CA in 1963 and adopted by a military 
couple, Bill and Jeannette McGee. Her Dad was a 20 year Naval officer, so 
Cheryl lived up and down the East and West coast – including a 3 year stay in 
Japan.  She graduated Cum Laude with an ABJ degree from the University of 
Georgia in 1985.  Cheryl met her future husband, Stephen Whipple, there 
“under the arches,” and they were married December 6, 1986.  They have 3 
children, Mary Lynn 15, Bennett 23, and Will 21.  They reside in Sandy 
Springs. 
 
±ƛǎƛƻƴΥ I would like to raise awareness and expand the influence of the Unity 
church in general, and specifically UNA by generating new ideas and  
programs within the church to encourage new participants. This could be  
accomplished through better outreach and education in the community by 
more effective PR. 

2016 Board Candidates 

Tracey Quillen 
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Board of Directorôs Report 
Linda Minnick 

Board Chair 

Due to all of the hard work put in by our previous boards, gratefully this was a year of taking stock 
of where we are and planning for the future.    Every indicator, from finances to membership, are 
pointing us in a forward moving direction.  There has been an obvious shift in positive energy that is 
absolutely tangible to all who walk through our doors. 
 
Much of the year has been spent looking at what we have to do to bring us ‘up-to-date’ and taking 
whatever action is necessary to do that. Whether that has to do with the with the care and mainte-
nance of the facilities or the policies and procedures we use as a governing board, a lot of care and 
energy was expended in making sure our decisions not only addressed the needs of the present but 
also, as much as possible, the needs of the future.  Much of the detail of our actions this year will be 
presented in the reports given by Richard, Diane Glynn and Ted Worrell.   
 
As the Board member, I have to say it has been a pleasure being part of this group of people.  The 
knowledge, experience level, foresight and care brought forth from every member of this board has 
made it a pleasure to serve.  Knowing that everyone on board steered from the same vision (the 
good of our congregation and future of Unity) made every decision, even the difficult ones, easier. 
I have been blessed and honored to act as Chairman.  I would like to personally thank Susan Frank-
lin, Frank Birdsong, Ted Worrell and John Glasgow for their years of services.   Your input and partic-
ipation has been invaluable to all of us.  You will be missed.   
 
To our new board members, whoever you shall be, welcome aboard!  We know that Spirit has led 
you to us, and we look forward to working with you over the next year.   
 
Thank you to the congregation for your support and your love for Unity North.  We know that you 
care for our Spiritual Home as much as we do.  It is this love that motivates us to serve.  We are hon-
ored to have this opportunity to be of service and look forward to a successful 2016/2017 board 
year.  
 
Blessings, 
 
Linda Minnick 
 
Chairman of the Board 
Unity North Atlanta  
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Spiritual Leaderôs Report 
Rev. Richard Burdick 

Last year Diane and I laid out a 3 year Vision and Strategic Plan.  The following is a brief report on 
some of the items contained within that plan.  Thank you all for your continued dedication and  
support of the Unity North Mission.  Together we are accomplishing great things.   
 
Rev. Richard 
 
 
LƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ DǊƻǿǘƘ – The array of classes, workshops, services, and gatherings we provided in 2015 
created environments that continue to empower and educate a wide variety of spiritual students.  
We plan to continue our diverse and empowering journey of awakening.  
 
/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŜƴǘǊƛŎ /ƻƴǎŎƛƻǳǎƴŜǎǎ – As individual growth expands so does our collective conscious-
ness.  As our spiritual lives are nurtured, many voices/teachers are being heard at Unity North.  Our 
community continues to be a demonstration of “We” rather than “me” consciousness.  I am excited 
about the current Leadership Class we are holding and the growing focus on collective efforts that is 
leading toward our Lay Ministry team.    
 
/ƻǊŜ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴǎ – We have demonstrated growth in many of our core intentions.  Thanks to Gregg 
Raduka for the wonderful LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ programs/retreats/experiences we enjoyed last year.  Thanks to 
Jay Scholfield, Janet Privitera, Cindy Trapnell and the entire garden and earth team that truly honored 
aƻǘƘŜǊ 9ŀǊǘƘ in 2015.  The .ƻŘȅΣ aƛƴŘΣ {ǇƛǊƛǘ Intention is thriving.  Thanks to the efforts of Julie 
Steele and many others, we have exciting presentations each month, healthier foods to eat and inter-
esting workshops.  SoleMates under the leadership of Apriel Jessup and David Castaldini is a perfect 
demonstration of this core intention.  ¢ŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ƛmprovements have been made in the audio de-
partment, and we are very close to achieving our goal for the video components in our sanctuary.  
We have a new web site thanks to the diligent efforts of our incredible staff member Diana With-
erspoon and board member Jesse Turner.  Streaming has been improved and more improvements 
are coming.  In the /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ core intention, I am spending a lot more time off campus sharing 
our message.  A wider audience heard our message in 2015, and we plan to continue these efforts.  It 
is my plan that the Leadership Team will expand that reach even further in 2016.   Our CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ sta-
bility was improved in 2015, and I am affirming even greater stability in 2016.  The board, finance 
team and staff are taking the steps necessary to ensure Unity North’s success for many years to 
come.  This year, we will particularly focus on one of our core intentions, ¸ƻǳǘƘΦ  Karla is working on 
creating exciting and joyous class experiences in order to get attendance back up to the level of previ-
ous years.  Surveys have gone out for the kids’ program, and we will also be sending surveys out for 
the Uniteen program.  Richard Croker and John Glasgow are reinstating a tutoring program for our 
high schoolers, and the Y.O.U. has been a much more visible presence at services.   Please join me in 
making 2016 the year that our children are the priority.  Sign up to help downstairs with the youngest 
members of our community.   
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.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ DǊƻǳƴŘǎ – The Sanctuary has been beautifully repainted.   Thank you to Sonia Osio, 
Sheyla Ravan and the Sanctuary Beautification team.  The Holy Grounds was painted by our congrega-
tion on Feb. 27th.  It looks fantastic.  Again, heartfelt thanks to Sonia Osio and all the volunteers that 
made it happen.  The bookstore got an uplift this year due to the efforts of our manager Wendy Beck, 
Sonia Osio and Suzie Burdick.  It has become a place of high energy.  Hallways have been cleaned up, 
the Cry Room has gotten a face lift and closets were organized.  All areas are beginning to reflect the 
excellence we desire.  This year I plan to focus on the upgrading of our kitchen.   
 
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ – Our Unplugged Service at 9:15 has completed one year and is such a great addition to our 
Sunday Morning experience. Avril Loy and Cindy Lou Harrington are such bright lights in our family.  
The Meditation Service continues as an important part of our weekly consciousness raising.  Please 
join us for this great time of oasis on Wednesday nights at 7:30.  Thanks to the Prayer Chaplains, un-
der the leadership of Dave Hilburn and Kim Grayson, we had wonderful services on the Day of Re-
membrance, the World Day of Prayer and the Burning Bowl service.   The Praying Paws service expo-
nentially increased this year due to the efforts of Tammy Billups and Sue Ernst.  You are both amazing.  
The Contemporary Service never got feet underneath it, so it has been discontinued.  It has been re-
placed with a new offering from our Wholeness Ministry on the first Sunday of the month at 5:00.  
Thanks to Jason Altman and the Wholeness team for all the ways we are being held in the truth of our 
wholeness.   
 
aǳǎƛŎ – Unfortunately our choir has become a seasonal one for 2016.  It is our full intention to have it 
back on solid feet by 2017.  We continue to have a top notch band that provides great music every 
week.  Thanks to Ryan Almario for leading the charge.  Thanks to Julie Boniger for leading the charge 
of our worship experiences.   In 2016, we are looking forward to the workshop team expanding.   
 
hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ – We are making a strong showing in the area of Outreach.  Our leaders and volunteers for 
Family Promise did an exceptional job.  Thanks to Karen Boyer and Tracey Quillen.  We are currently 
looking for a partner to join Karen for 2016.  We continue to support MUST Ministries, Alive Minis-
tries, and The Extension, and we adopted a new program in 2015, The Center for Children and Young 
Adults.  I am very excited about the Global Humanitarian Summit happening in mid-March.  We will 
have a deep and powerful consciousness of humanitarian efforts in every area of our campus.  These 
great hearts of service are coming from all over the state, country and world, and it will be a weekend 
of sharing the love of Unity North far beyond our walls and inviting in a lot of love from outside our 
walls.  We are so grateful to Debbie Ellison who has done an amazing job of putting this huge event 
together.  
 
[D.¢v ς New leadership and energy.  Thanks to Nita and Jeanne for leading the charge.  The LGBTQ is 
adopting the Labyrinth for 2016.  Thank you!   
 
aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ – We took in 59 new members in 2015.  Thank you God!  
 
/[/ ς Thanks to Julie Steele and Dawn Gowing for another year of great groups.  They are planning 
to add monthly “one shot” CLC experiences in this year with the eventual goal of having year round 
CLC programs.  After this year we will be actively looking for new leaders to carry on the great work 
that Julie and Dawn have offered our community.   This program is so important to our success, so 
please join me in holding the space for the greater community that these circles create.   



13 

 
!Řǳƭǘ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ς UNA continues to provide a banquet of great offerings.  Finley Eversole has taken 
over the Soul Talks space on Sunday mornings and is creating a wonderful program of intellectual dia-
logue.  Our meditation practice has expanded greatly with Avril Loy, Mike Marinelli and our Prayer 
Chaplain core continually offering us high quality meditation experiences.  Jenny Scott LUT has insti-
tuted SEE in the South, and we have seen our Unity classes greatly increased.  Thanks to all! 
 
²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ς 2015 saw some great workshops.  Of note, Rev. Michael Mirdad was a huge hit and is 
scheduled to be back in November this year.   Deepak Chopra was incredibly successful, and Dan 
Glynn is working hard on securing our “big name” speaker for 2016!   
 
bD¦ ς bŜȄǘ DŜƴŜǊŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ¦ƴƛǘȅ – I’m sure you recognize that we are attracting a younger group of 
spiritual seekers.  I am thrilled that this is happening.  The growth has been slow but there is a great 
connection being made between our younger generations.  Thanks to Mik, Taylor and all the other 
dynamic young souls who are creating sacred community at Unity North. 
 
{ǘŀũ – Our staff continues to work above and beyond the call of duty (and job description) to support 
this community.  I am beyond grateful for their love and devotion to the UNA mission.  
 
±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛǎƳ ς Linda McGrew is a rock star.  Thank you Linda for being our “volunteer” volunteer co-
ordinator and for doing such a great job.  Service is happening in every corner of our community.  I 
am so thankful for the core of volunteers that give so generously to our vision for the community.   
 
CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ς You will see in the financial statement that giving is up from the previous year.  Thank 
you God and thank you Unity North family.  Let’s continue in the same direction as we live the abun-
dance we are.   
 
! ŦŜǿ ƎƻƻŘōȅŜǎΗ  - This past year and a half we said goodbye to some beloved congregants at Unity 
North.  Please join me in holding the souls of Don Discenza, Barbara Joy Garret, Mike Healey, Dick 
Howard, Ronnie Sermons, Bob Guynup, Kitty Gilbert, Barbara Bechely, Phil Harrison, Carlisle Spencer 
an Judith Williams in our hearts.   
 
hǘƘŜǊ ς Thanks to Debbie Raduka for another fantastic and successful Harvest Festival as well as 
your work on keeping our Labyrinth looking good.  Thanks to Faye Cape-Ryther and Mike Russell for 
the Helicopter fund raiser.  Gratitude to our Board of Directors and Finance team for the diligent, con-
sistent and loving efforts you offer all year long.  Thanks to Tonya Williams and team for spearheading 
the Women’s Retreat and Rusty Morgan and team for spearheading the Men’s Retreat.  They were 
both great experiences!  Gratitude to all the Development Sub-committee members who are stepping 
up to take Unity North to the next level!  I appreciate Wil Hodge and Ryan Almario for another won-
derful Songfest!  Great job.   
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3 Year Vision for Unity North  

March 2015 
Rev. Richard Burdick 

 

The following vision contains both measurable physical goals as well as less quantifiable 

Spiritual goals.  Both are equally important to the success of Unity North Atlanta Church 

and I invite your consciousness, prayers and faith towards the full realization and           

manifestation of all of them.  United as a spiritual community we affirm that this and even 

more is accomplished with ease, grace and joy!     

 

Lb5L±L5¦![ Dwh²¢I 

It is my vision that each member and attendee of UNAC is dedicated to growing in depth of        

spiritual experience and practice.  I envision that each person who crosses the threshold of our 

doors, our hearts and our programs finds a clear path whereby they can commit to creating a     

regular program of study.  I envision each congregant following a path that is purposeful,             

intentional and practical.  I affirm that socially, intellectually and spiritually that all are uplifted to 

the highest awareness of their oneness with God through active, regular and passionate               

participation in the community.  

 

Service is the highest form of prayer and the highest form of knowing God.  It is my vision that UNA 

provides each congregant and visitor an easily disseminated pathway whereby they can offer their 

time and talent to the cause of the community.  This requires the creation of a clearer spiritual 

path that begins with how we great our first time visitors, moves through membership classes and 

involves written and spoken expectations of membership.  It is my vision that each congregant is 

making the personal shift from a consciousness of “Serve Us” into one of “Service”.   

  

/haa¦bL¢¸ /9b¢wL/ /hb{/Lh¦{b9{{ 

I envision a Unity North congregation where commitment to seeking the good of the whole      

becomes the means of experiencing greater good for the individual.  UNAC serves as a shining       

example of mutual respect, cooperation, dedication and understanding.  This is demonstrated 

through consistent participation, communication, forgiveness, flexibility and support.  I envision a 

universal energetic shift in consciousness from “me” to “we”. This will be accomplished through 

the continued consistent, spiritually based decision making practices of the board, staff, leadership 

and volunteer core that releases thoughts of private good and cultivates a mindset of Oneness.    
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¢Ƙƛǎ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ ¢ƘŜƳŜ 

“Holiness” – My vision for UNAC is that there is a growing recognition and practice that     

everyone, every circumstance and every teaching has value. There is Holiness to be found      

everywhere and as we behold the face of God in its many forms, the sense of Oneness within 

our community becomes palpable.  I affirm a growing consciousness that understands that God 

is not localized and a congregation that makes no exceptions to where truth is found is one that 

is experiencing Holiness first hand.   

/hw9 Lb¢9b¢Lhb{ 

tǊƻǎǇŜǊƛǘȅ /ƻǊŜ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴ 

/ƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ DƛǾƛƴƎ ς Every year for the next three years I envision a 30 percent 

increase in our consistent giving program.  This will be accomplished through        

increased awareness of the spiritual practice and benefit of tithing and investing in 

spiritual community.   

  

hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ – Unity North demonstrates a consciousness of prosperity and      

abundance through continued service to our current and new outreach ministries.  

MUST, Cherokee Domestic Violence Center, Alive Ministries, Family Promise, The 

Extension, Common Grounds and many others.  

 

¢ƛǘƘƛƴƎ – Unity North is a living example of generosity and our offerings consistently 

demonstrate a deepening commitment to excellence in ministry!   

 

LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ /ƻǊŜ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴ  

We will continue our monthly interfaith services, community events with our        

interfaith partners, Interfaith retreats and activities that involve the interfaith com-

munity hosted at Unity North (i.e. Buddhist Monks).  I envision that UNA continues 

our efforts of bridge building through the shared wisdom found in all traditions by 

sharing it at all services.  We continue to cultivate a mindset that finds the universal 

truths in all spiritual paths.   

 

9ŀǊǘƘ /ƻǊŜ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴ  

We will continue our conservation efforts with increased energy in the area of      

recycling. The organic garden will continue and I envision it being expanded in size 

and community participation.  I visualize our community demonstrating care for our 

grounds, including an upgrading of our labyrinth, by tending them on a regular basis 

through quarterly yard clean up days.  In the next three years I affirm greater use of 

alternative energy and continued water conservation efforts.  
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¢ŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ /ƻǊŜ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴ 

!ǳŘƛƻ – We will continue the expansion of high quality speakers in our sanctuary, 

peace chapel, Holy Grounds Café and meeting areas that bring us the most  

professional and artistic listening experiences.  This will be accomplished through 

an expanded team of talented sound engineers trained in acoustical excellence 

and through consistent financial resources from congregants who see the value of 

the highest quality audio technology.   I believe this will make us a more attractive  

facility for outside rentals which will eventually be part of raising the money to 

offset the cost of the upgrades. 

 

±ƛǎǳŀƭ – In the next three years UNAC will have professional video capabilities in 

our sanctuary, Peace Chapel and Holy Grounds Café allowing us more creative and 

contemporary presentations and making us more appealing to potential event 

planners and corporations for rentals. This will be accomplished through an 

expanded team of talented video engineers trained in visual excellence and 

through consistent financial resources from congregants who see the value of the 

creative capabilities it affords our services.  This intention will include updated 

cameras in the sanctuary.  I believe a separate fundraiser to encourage giving 

above and  

beyond our budget is in order to accomplish this.  I also believe that this will 

facilitate a huge increase in revenue that is generated from rentals.  It is my vision 

that the revenue stream of rentals would pay for this expense within 5 years.  

 

LƴǘŜǊƴŜǘ – UNAC will have wireless capabilities in our sanctuary and in every area 

of our buildings.  This will be beneficial for marketing and in connecting our        

dynamic programs with the greater community.  This will be linked with our Unity 

North app which will be up and running this year.  The app will allow the           

community to have immediate access to all UNA info and serve as a good          

marketing tool.  I see these internet capabilities allowing our congregation to more 

easily share the good that is happening within our walls.   

{ǘǊŜŀƳƛƴƎ – In the next three years Unity North will have consistent, high quality 

streaming of all services with professional quality audio/visual capabilities.  This 

will be funded by the consistently growing tithes that come in from our streaming  

programs.  Once we increase the quality of our streaming presence I believe we 

can begin to charge a fee for the service.  We currently do not do this.  I envision 

more professional camera equipment and partnership with a more reliable 

streaming company that will be achieved through the efforts of our video fund 

raising.  
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²ŜōǎƛǘŜ – In the next 6 – 8 months I am holding the vision of a professionally     

designed web site that contains clear, concise and organized information delivered 

with high speed, professional graphics and photography that demonstrates the 

aliveness and energy of our community and expands our ministry beyond our walls.  

This will demonstrate to the world our commitment to the highest level of          

professionalism and serve as a more effective marketing tool.   

 

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ /ƻǊŜ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴ  

In the next three years we will have developed a team to take our quarterly       

newsletter into a monthly offering.  I envision that through the selling of ads that 

this endeavor will be self-sustaining.  This will be accomplished with a larger team 

of volunteers taking on the responsibility that currently one or two volunteers        

manage.  In the next three years we will have a regular, professional and effective 

advertising presence in proven methods of marketing and a web site that is an 

effective method of communication.  This will be funded by a budget that reflects 

the importance of sharing our message with the greater community and through 

increased offerings. 

 

¸ƻǳǘƘ /ƻǊŜ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴ 

¸ΦhΦ¦. – Youth of Unity - In the next three years I plan to integrate our Y.O.U.      

program with the church as a whole to a greater degree.  I envision their presence 

more often at services and that we give greater voice to the “out of the box”     

thinkers of tomorrow.  As we continue to empower the youngest spiritual seekers 

of our community I believe they will have many things to say that should be heard.  

This, I believe, will also be a part of attracting younger people to our congregation.  

  

¦ƴƛǘŜŜƴǎ – As with Y.O.U. I would like to see these middle school youth more       

involved in services. I will be asking them to be a presence on Sunday morning and 

to take on at least one project a year for the church.  I envision in the next three 

years that the     fantastic curriculum that has been created by our Uniteen          

leadership is published and sold as a new revenue stream.  

 

YƛŘȊ/ƘǳǊŎƘ – UNA clearly sees the value of growing our community from the   

youngest members up.  In the next three years I envision an expanded program 

where our attendance numbers increase, our curriculum is recognized as the      

highest quality and it finds its way to being published and sold.  I am holding an 

overabundance of volunteers to support our kids programs and a summer camp 

program that serves over 100 children. 
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.ƻŘȅΣ aƛƴŘΣ {ǇƛǊƛǘ /ƻǊŜ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴ 

UNA is a community that honors the spirit, the mind and the body.  This is     

reflected in the food we offer at events and services.  Healthy choices are    

available for all services, classes and events.  As we continue the great classes 

that this core intention has offered I also envision a spiritual fitness program 

that is designed to get our congregation moving and active.  I actually would 

love to see a “half marathon team” that trains all year long for a big race.  This 

will include coaches and presentations that help us unite in a common effort of 

keeping our body temple healthy!  

 

.¦L[5LbD !b5 Dwh¦b5{ 

 

{ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ - In the next three years UNA will have a sanctuary that reflects the highest 

respect and creativity for our sacred space.  I envision a clean, up to date and            

welcoming environment that speaks to our dedicated spiritual practice, our use of 

technology, the power of music, worship and commitment to stillness.  Our sanctuary 

reflects a high level of prosperity consciousness.  First time visitors will know that this is 

a community that cares for its home both within and without.  Our sanctuary will be a 

place of refuge, peace and great learning that becomes a place of safe retreat that is 

open all week long.  I envision there is beauty in every corner of our sacred space of 

worship.  

 

Iƻƭȅ DǊƻǳƴŘǎ /ŀŦŜ - Holy Grounds will reflect the same kind of consciousness as our 

sanctuary.  It will be a place that demonstrates respect, great joy and attention to      

detail.  Upon entering our Holy Grounds Café visitors will know that this is a community 

that values cleanliness, care and creativity.  Beauty surrounds the room and the layout 

is such that information is easy to find, the environment is welcoming and warm and 

the entire feeling of the room reflects that this is no less a spiritual place than our   

sanctuary.  

 

YƛǘŎƘŜƴ - I have put into mind and heart that in the next three years that our kitchen is 

brought to commercial status with updated appliances and repairs.  I am picturing that 

this will become a project taken on by one or more of our ministry teams who find the 

financial and physical resources to make this happen.   
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DǊƻǳƴŘǎ - I am grateful in advance that 4 times a year our community gathers to maintain our 

property.  Upon driving into our parking lot there is evidence of respect for the land and     

appreciation for beauty.  I picture life, colorful and green that is well maintained, cared for 

and respected.  The labyrinth has received a makeover and is a beautiful and well maintained 

space of peace and reflection.  The organic garden is expanded and reflects community at the 

highest and best.   

 

{9w±L/9{ 

±ŀǊƛŜǘȅ ς UNA serves a wide array of people with varied interest, styles and desires.  I       

envision that we continue our creative approach to worship by offering services that speak to 

the varied needs of our congregation.  We will continue the regular shifting Order of Service 

for 11:15 and have already started investigating options to appeal to congregants who prefer 

either quieter or more contemporary worship experiences. We are becoming well known for 

our creative approach and I intend to continue having services that are organic and creative in 

nature.  As we honor the Divine Idea of Imagination we are inspired to find ever new ways to 

experience God.  

¦ƴǇƭǳƎƎŜŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ – It is my plan that the unplugged service at 9:00 will grow.  For those 

seeking something quieter and less demonstrative this is a good option.  In the relaxed and 

conversational environment I affirm that we are attracting greater numbers both in        

attendance and in the offerings.  This will be done primarily through greater marketing of our 

product.   

ммΥмр {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ς Continued creative expression through music and “out of the box” special 

services that involve many teachers, artists and musicians from the community.  

/ƻƴǘŜƳǇƻǊŀǊȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ς I am currently investigating and beginning a more contemporary 

worship service with the idea of attracting some younger congregants.  A Sunday evening   

service that features contemporary music, a very casual presentation and more free form, 

youthful and worshipful participation will begin on April 12th.  I see this being a unique way of 

growing our church outside of our Sunday morning experiences.  The success will depend on 

our ability to market to a different demographic than we currently attract.   

aŜŘƛǘŀǝƻƴ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ς I believe that much of our success has been due to the prayerful and 

meditative consciousness that is found in the principles of our movement.  The Wednesday 

night meditation service is a wonderful refuge in the middle of the week to renew, refresh 

and    remember.  I envision that our attendance numbers and offerings on Wednesday night 

increase to the level they were two years ago. This would be twice what it is currently. This 

will be achieved through greater attention to marketing the product we have, a more         

consistent mode of meditation practice and increased community awareness in the power 

and benefit of this practice.  This would be the plan starting this fall.   
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a¦{L/  

I am affirming that in the next three years we have our own exciting and empowering 

group of songs that are unique to UNA.  I see that we are no longer tied to music books 

in the seats but have the flexibility of creating new music every week that is easily       

accessed by our congregation on screens in the sanctuary and Peace chapel.  Our band 

remains steady and I affirm that in the next three years that we have the financial        

resources to have regular practices during the week so that Sunday morning’s sound 

checks/rehearsals become more flowing and peaceful.  I envision a team of singers/

musicians/sound engineers all working together in a beautiful demonstration of          

cooperation and oneness.  I see all musicians/singers/engineers as active participants in 

the worship service, showing up as members of the family and not as “hired guns”.   

/ƘƻƛǊ – Built back up to 60+ members with renewed enthusiasm, passion and            

commitment.  I see them singing on a more regular basis for services and as we find and 

return to the excitement that was once present when the choir sang offerings and 

attendance reflect the new enthusiasm.  At one point choir Sundays were the highest 

offering Sundays.  I believe we will create a greater revenue stream once again every 

time the choir sings.    

 

h¦¢w9!/I  

Our congregation has a huge heart and I am so grateful for the love that is shared 

through our outreach programs.  In the next three years I see greater numbers of       

congregants participating in our existing programs and ever increasing opportunities for 

new members to serve.  I envision all the physical labor we need to take all our Outreach 

ministries to the next level.  I affirm abundant participation and gratitude for the         

consistent and dedicated efforts of our Outreach volunteers who take our love beyond 

our walls.  We will continue to serve the following outreach programs and more;  Alive, 

Common Grounds, Cherokee Domestic Violence Center, Family Promise, The Extension, 

MUST Ministries, YWCA, Skates in Motion, and the Y.E.A.H. Club. 

 

[D.¢v  

I envision a great UNAC presence in the community over the next three years as we 

proudly stand up for the inclusive and loving message that all people are made of the 

same God essence.  I envision UNA as an active participant in the Atlanta Pride Parade.  

This goal will be accomplished as we find and encourage strong and regular leadership 

within this ministry.     
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a9a.9w{ILt  

In the next three years we will see an additional 30 percent increase in membership.  

This will occur as we accomplish all the other goals making us so attractive to the outside         

community that they cannot help but enter our doors and want to take part. This will be 

achieved by rite of the welcoming and open consciousness that we continue to nurture.  

 

/[/ - /ƻƴǎŎƛƻǳǎ [ƛǾƛƴƎ /ƛǊŎƭŜǎ  

I am holding in mind and heart that the great work we do in our small group ministry is     

expanded and that there are groups meeting in homes not just seasonally but all year 

long.  This is a tremendous amount of work that can only be accomplished with an       

expanded CLC team of dedicated volunteers who keep the ministry moving forward.  

Lives are changed and community is created in these groups and I affirm that in the next 

three years that all the people and resources we need for this vision to become a reality 

are manifested.   

 

aLbL{¢wL9{  

UNAC abounds with wonderful ministries as we serve our congregation in hundreds of 

ways.  For this I am so grateful.  My vision for the next three years is a more integrated 

network of ministries working together in cooperative ways that demonstrate Oneness 

at every level.  Individual ministries that have operated independently will begin working 

in tandem with others.  Together we are stronger and I know that in the next three years 

that our ability to work collaboratively with each other will amplify the good that we are 

sharing with the world.  I believe pooled resources will not only increase the quality of 

our programs but help us achieve the goal of community centric ministry. 

 

!5¦[¢ 95¦/!¢Lhb 

{ƻǳƭ ¢ŀƭƪǎ – Soul Talks is not a class or workshop but a culture.  I envision that Soul 

Talks becomes an ever present and ongoing dialogue of teachers, students and            

congregants engaged in meaningful, intellectual and purposeful conversations. The result 

will be the    creation of greater intimacy, learning and mutual understanding.  I see this 

program/culture continuing on Sunday mornings and during the week as well.  As we   

expand our pool of great teachers who are willing to create spiritual community our   

conversations will become our greatest tool for intimacy, unity and transformation.  
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²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ς UNA has offered many wonderful workshops and created a banquet 

table of opportunities to grow.  In the next three years it is my vision that our system of 

selecting workshops will be clarified, strengthened and defined as we narrow the scope 

of our offerings.  The result will be greater attendance at all of them.  Over the last three 

years finances have been a huge part of the decision making process in regards to     

workshops.  In the following years I see that we are so abundant that we depend ƻƴƭȅ on 

Divine Guidance for our decision making processes.     

 

/ƭŀǎǎŜǎ ς In the next three years I plan to expand the Licensed Unity Teacher Core 

at UNA and to offer more accredited Unity courses.  This will be done with the training 

of new L.U.T.s and the bringing in of L.U.T.’s who move to our community.  I also plan to 

expand our current interfaith offerings, eclectic dialogues and dynamic classes.  Topics 

will include prayer/meditation, wholeness, science and spirituality, metaphysics, Holy 

Scriptures, prosperity, Course in Miracles, etc. etc.  I do envision more classes for       

families and parents in the next three years.   

 

.ƛƎ bŀƳŜ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ – Unity North will continue to bring in “big name” speakers like 

Wayne Dyer and Deepak Chopra over the next three years.  Some names that we are 

currently considering are Bruce Lipton, Barbara Deangelis, Eckhart Tolle and Marianne 

Williamson. 

 

bD¦ ς bŜȄǘ DŜƴŜǊŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ¦ƴƛǘȅ  

We have a growing population of young adults finding us.  It is my intention to 

focus more proactively on this group of potential future leaders.  I plan to use them 

more readily on the platform for services and to find ways to integrate them into the 

whole of our spiritual community.  The vision is that the contemporary Sunday service 

will be a vehicle for young adults to worship in a way that is most comfortable for them.   

 

{¢!CC   

I am grateful for the UNAC staff who has carried this community on their     

shoulders for the last 3 years.  I envision salary increases for the existing staff and addi-

tional staff coming on board in the next three years.  Positions we will need to fill to               

accommodate the on-going growth of our ministry include a volunteer coordinator,   

Minister of Youth and an Assoc. Minister.   
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±h[¦b¢99wL{a   

In the next three years we will increase our volunteer core by 50%.  I see a growing 

consciousness of ownership, passion and investment in every area of ministry and know that 

the right talent, people and systems are in place to support a dynamic team of dedicated  

volunteers that allow us to do our work with ease and grace.  From the abundance of        

volunteerism springs a deeper and more tangible sense of family.  This will be achieved 

through increased attendance, a willingness to more readily ask people to step up and more 

time spent at new member classes to express the value of volunteering.   

CLb!b/L![   

My vision for UNAC’s future is that we not only meet and exceed all financial goals as 

laid out by our budget but that we discover yet untapped resources to support our work.  In 

prayer, mind and heart we are open to receive financial support beyond our wildest           

imagining and affirm that abundance finds its way to us in easy, organic and powerful ways.  

I envision that gifts in kind and living trusts play a role in the accomplishing of this goal.  

 

.h¢¢ha [Lb9  

The bottom line is we are doing great work.  Lives are being transformed and         

positively influenced.  My vision is that this work continues and is amplified.  As we continue 

to look the same direction, offer our hearts to the cause of Oneness and use our minds and 

bodies for our work, nothing can keep us from achieving this good and more.  Thank you   

Unity North congregation for being dream builders, bridge builders and true expressions of 

love in action.   
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Executive Directorôs Report 

Diane Glynn 

Highlights from 2015 

2015 was an interesting year – together we have accomplished and learned so much! Please read the 
Updated 3 Year Strategic Plan that follows this report. We are making progress! I celebrate all the 
highlights in Richard’s report and will try not to be redundant here, but there truly is so much to cele-
brate! 
 
Before going further I would like to give thanks to the Staff (wƛŎƘŀǊŘΣ bƛŎƻƭŜΣ 5ŀƴΣ !ƭΣ CǊŀƴƪΣ 5ƛŀƴŀΣ 
.ŜǘǎȅΣ ²ŜƴŘȅΣ WǳƭƛŜΣ wȅŀƴΣ YŀǊƭŀΣ ŀƴŘ {ǳȊƛŜΣ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ /Φ ŀƴŘ WƻƘƴ), our Board ([ƛƴŘŀΣ CǊŀƴƪΣ {ǳǎŀƴΣ 
¢ŜŘΣ WƛƳΣ [ƻǊŜƭŜƛ ŀƴŘ WŜǎǎŜ), and all of you for your support, guidance, conversation, brainstorming 
and solutions. Working side by side with each of you is what is making a difference for Unity North. 
 
In January of 2015, on the coldest day in years, a water pipe ruptured in the back of the Sanctuary 
causing a major flood. This was preceded by another flood in the Teen Center in the Administration 
Building. Thanks to excellent insurance and the help of hundreds of volunteers, we were able to get 
our spaces back in shape quickly. The new Sanctuary carpet cried out for new paint on the walls and 
our newly formed Beautification Team jumped in. Thank you ǘƻ [ƛƴŘŀ aŎDǊŜǿΣ {ǳȊƛŜ .ǳǊŘƛŎƪΣ [ƛȊ 
CǊƛŜƴŘΣ ¸ǾƻƴƴŜ WŀƳŜǎΣ {ƻƴƛŀ hǎƛƻΣ {Ƙŀȅƭŀ wŀǾŀƴ and their teams. They painted, decorated and 
blessed our Sanctuary with their time, talent and their treasure – it looks magnificent!  A recent visi-
tor was overheard to say, “I used to come here years ago but it never looked as good as this!” I think 
that says it all! 
 
Our Policies and Procedures Committee (WƛƳ IŀǿƪƛƴǎΣ WƛƳ {ŀƴŦƻǊŘΣ 5ƻƴ WƻƴŜǎΣ CǊŀƴƪ .ƛǊŘǎƻƴƎ) con-
tinued to work on policies for UNA. We added Safety & Health, Youth Programs, LUT Compensation 
and a revised Employee Handbook. These policies take many hours to research and write, and I am so 
grateful for a team that is dedicated to the process. The policies are now available on our website. 
 
The Finance Committee (¢ŜŘ ²ƻǊǊŜƭƭΣ WƛƳ IŀǿƪƛƴǎΣ wƻƴ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΣ WƻŀƴƴŜ tŜǊǊȅΣ !ǊƭƛƴŜ bŜǿƭƻǾŜΣ 
CǊŀƴƪ wŀƳōƻ ŀƴŘ 5ƛƴŀƘ aŎvǳŜŜƴ) throughout the year reviewed areas where cost savings could 
be gained and income could be increased. We reviewed our health insurance coverage (we currently 
have the best rate), salary ranges (some need adjusting over time), solar panels for the Sanctuary 
(temporarily on hold while better financing options for the nonprofit sector are developed), reviewed 
and recommended approval or alternatives for repairs and/or replacement of our bookstore roof and 
HVAC systems. In 2016 we will work on developing a complete Financial Management Handbook.  
Please give thanks to these very hardworking people! 
 
The Nominating Committee ό{ŀƭƭȅŜ bŀƎƭŜȅΣ [ƛƴŘŀ aŎDǊŜǿΣ 5ƻƴ WƻƴŜǎΣ .ƛƭƭ 9ǊƴǎǘΣ WƻƘƴ DƭŀǎƎƻǿύ had 
to work harder this year as we had to move up the date for our Annual Meeting. Within a month they 
recruited candidates for our open Board positions, vetted them and conducted interviews. I think 
they did a phenomenal job, and we have a great slate of candidates!  
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The Development Committee ([ƻǊŜƭŜƛ wƻōōƛƴǎΣ ¢ŜŘ ²ƻǊǊŜƭƭΣ CǊŀƴƪ .ƛǊŘǎƻƴƎΣ [ƛƴŘŀ aƛƴƴƛŎƪ ŀƴŘ WƛƳ 
Iŀǿƪƛƴǎύ is our newest committee and is responsible for advising and assisting the Board in the 
maintenance, development and execution of income-generating opportunities for UNA in Member-
ship and Attendance, Giving, Events and Rentals, and Facility Improvement. These teams started 
meeting at the end of 2015. One thing that we have seen is the start and stop of many “projects” 
simply due to lack of long term planning. Our goal with the Development Committee is to solidify our 
future by incorporating research and best practices into the work we do. Look for great changes in the 
coming year from these incredible leaders and their respective teams! 
 
We found that throughout 2015 many of the events we scheduled did not see the attendance that we 
anticipated. Each of the events is a fundraiser for Unity North whether it is ticketed or a class/
workshop fee or a love offering and, therefore, effects our budget. One of the charges for the Events 
Development Committee will be to look at best practices so that we are offering you what you want 
to attend.   
 
In 2015 Richard and I set an intention that we would have a tǊƻƧŜŎǝƻƴ {ȅǎǘŜƳ in our Sanctuary. Once 
an intention is set, the work begins. By August, the research was done and the discussion of funding 
began. Richard and I promised your Board of Directors that we would raise 100% of the $87,750 
needed to complete this project and set a deadline for March 31, 2016. As of this writing, we have 
reached more than 77% of that goal. I am absolutely confident that we will raise the remaining 
$20,000 and that screens will be in place by the summer of 2016.   
 
For the first time in many years, we hosted a ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ wŜǘǊŜŀǘ with Karen Drucker at The Lodge and 
Spa at Callaway Gardens.  We had planned for greater attendance from our community and our New 
Thought sisters and entered into the contract with The Lodge believing we would achieve that goal.  
While the retreat was not financially successful, we provided a high quality experience for the 100+ 
women who attended, and their feedback has been overwhelmingly positive. We are now in discus-
sion about our next event in 2017 which we believe will include our New Thought sister congrega-
tions. Thank you to [ƛƴŘŀ aƛƴƴƛŎƪΣ ¢ŀƳƳȅ .ƛƭƭǳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ¢ƻƴȅŀ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ for the many hours of planning 
and the many lessons learned. 
 
We were honored to host 5ŜŜǇŀƪ /ƘƻǇǊŀ once again in 2015. Thank you to 5ŀƴ Dƭȅƴƴ for his negotia-
tion skills and the ¦ƴƛǘȅ bƻǊǘƘ {ǘŀũ ŀƴŘ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ for making that event so successful. One thing we 
learned is that in order for us to continue to host speakers of this caliber, we need a projection sys-
tem in our Sanctuary. Using a portable screen and small projector proved to be very inadequate for 
Dr. Chopra’s needs. As one congregant recently said to me, “Seeing that was embarrassing.” By the 
time our next speaker arrives, we will have a state of the art system in place! 
 
After several starts and stops, we opted to develop our own website. We have been blessed by the 
talents of Board Member, WŜǎǎŜ ¢ǳǊƴŜǊ and staff member 5ƛŀƴŀ ²ƛǘƘŜǊǎǇƻƻƴ and now have a site 
that is beautiful to look at, completely functional and a joy to navigate. We also upgraded our stream-
ing equipment making it easier to watch Sunday Service from home. We have people viewing our ser-
vice around the country! We continue to work on improving this experience thanks to .ŀǊǊȅ {ŜǊƳƻƴǎΦ 
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Some final Thanks:  
 
[ƛƴŘŀ aŎDǊŜǿ for her continued service as our Volunteer Coordinator. She receives no salary for 
her work and yet she is our primary resource when we put out a call for help. Thank you, [ƛƴŘŀΗ   
 
wƛŎƘŀǊŘ .ǳǊŘƛŎƪ, for his willingness to play in the land of intentions and opportunities and for allow-
ing me to be the left brain to his right. The journey continues!  
 
Finally, to ¸h¦Φ Every time you enter this place called Unity North, the love here grows. You matter, 
you make a difference and we are so very grateful.  
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Unity North Atlanta Three Year  

Strategic Plan 

2016 UPDATE 
 

In order to have an effective Strategic Plan, we must know who we are and what we want 

to be.  To do that we start with our Mission, Vision and Values. 

 

Mission Statement 

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀ [ƻǾƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 5ƛǾŜǊǎŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ LƴǎǇƛǊƛƴƎ {ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ DǊƻǿǘƘ ŀƴŘ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎŀƭ IŀǊƳƻƴȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
5ŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ DǊŀǝǘǳŘŜΣ WƻȅΣ ŀƴŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ 
 
With purpose, direction and Spiritual focus, we achieve the full realization of our Mission as demonstrat-
ed through meaningful and measurable outcomes.  As we do, our community experiences spiritual 
growth, and the world becomes a more loving, healthy and abundant place for all. 
 
 

Vision:  7 Core Intentions 

9ƴǊƛŎƘΣ 9ŘǳŎŀǘŜΣ ŀƴŘ 9ƳǇƻǿŜǊ ¸ƻǳǘƘ 
/ƭŜŀǊƭȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ tǳǊǇƻǎŜΣ 5ƛǊŜŎǝƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ tǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ƻŦ ¦ƴƛǘȅ bƻǊǘƘ !ǘƭŀƴǘŀ 
{ǳǎǘŀƛƴ ²ŜƭƭƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ .ƻŘȅΣ aƛƴŘΣ ŀƴŘ {ǇƛǊƛǘ 
9ƴƎŀƎŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ¦ǎŜ ƻŦ ¢ŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ 
IƻƴƻǊ !ƭƭ tŀǘƘǎ ǘƻ DƻŘ 
/ǳƭǝǾŀǘŜ ŀ wŜǾŜǊŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aƛǊŀŎƭŜ ƻŦ 9ŀǊǘƘ 
[ƛǾŜ ƛƴ ŀ /ƻƴǎŎƛƻǳǎƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ tǊƻǎǇŜǊƛǘȅ 

 

Values 

¦ƴŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ƭƻǾŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ōŀǎƛǎ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǿŜ ǾŀƭǳŜ ŀǘ ¦ƴƛǘȅ bƻǊǘƘ !ǘƭŀƴǘŀΦ 
!ŎŎŜǇǘŀƴŎŜ We acknowledge everyone as unique expressions of God. 
/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ     We celebrate the connection that unites us creating a place of belonging. 
5ƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ  Our differences are a source of our strength and create opportunities to learn from  
  one another. 
{ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ We celebrate God, honor the Divinity within each person, and acknowledge our  
  oneness through living the Truth principles. 
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ We joyfully and energetically serve each other, our families and our community. 
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 “By purposely and prayerfully stating our intentions we can begin to build a future for Unity North.  
A future that is based in love and understanding of the needs of our community.  A future that is based in 
Service.”   Annual Report 2015 

 
Below, in blue, are updates to the Three Year Strategic Plan.  We have made good progress and will 

continue to work hard to bring excellence to Unity North. 
 
¸ƻǳǘƘ 

IƛǊŜ ŀ ¸ƻǳǘƘ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘǊŜŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ 
¸ΦhΦ¦Φ 

.ǊƛƴƎ ¸ΦhΦ¦Φ ǘƻ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƻƴ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ōŀǎƛǎ  
¸h¦ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ пǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 

IŀǾŜ ¸ΦhΦ¦Φ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ŀǎ ŀ .ƻŀǊŘ ƭƛŀƛǎƻƴ  
¸h¦ ǊŜǇǎ ōŜƎŀƴ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ .ƻŀǊŘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ƛƴ нлмр 

!ƴƴǳŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ tǊƻƧŜŎǘόǎύ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ōŜƴŜŬǘ ¦ƴƛǘȅ bƻǊǘƘ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ [ǳƴŎƘŜǎ 
CƛƊƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ¦ǎƘŜǊƛƴƎ 
.ŀŎƪ ȅŀǊŘ ŎƭŜŀƴǳǇ 
tŀƛƴǝƴƎ ǎǘŀƛǊǿŜƭƭ ǘƻ ¸ƻǳǘƘ /ŜƴǘŜǊ 
/ƭŜŀǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ¸h¦ ǊƻƻƳ ŦƻǊ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ŎŀǊǇŜǘ 
¢Ǌǳƴƪ ƻǊ ¢ǊŜŀǘ 
hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ōŀƪŜŘ ƎƻƻŘǎ ŦƻǊ //¸!Σ .ƻƻƪ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴΣ ŀǎǎƛǎǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŜǘǳǇκ
ōǊŜŀƪŘƻǿƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ CŀƳƛƭȅ tǊƻƳƛǎŜ ǿŜŜƪǎ 

 
¦bL¢99b{ 

.ǊƛƴƎ ¦ƴƛǘŜŜƴǎ ǘƻ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƻƴ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ōŀǎƛǎ  
!ƴƴǳŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ tǊƻƧŜŎǘόǎύ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ōŜƴŜŬǘ ¦ƴƛǘȅ bƻǊǘƘ  

wŀƛǎŜŘ ƻǾŜǊ Ϸолл ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ Ϸолл ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ōȅ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ ¦ƴƛǘȅ 
bƻǊǘƘ !ǘƭŀƴǘŀ ŎŀǊ ƳŀƎƴŜǘǎ 

²ŀǎƘŜŘ ŎŀǊ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴ ƻƴŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ŀŶǊƳŀπ
ǝƻƴǎ ƻƴ ǿƛƴŘǎƘƛŜƭŘǎ 

¦ƴƛǘŜŜƴ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƭŘ  
 

YƛŘȊ/ƘǳǊŎƘ 
.ǊƛƴƎ ¦ƴƛYƛŘȊ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŜŀŎƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
!ƴƴǳŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ tǊƻƧŜŎǘόǎύ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ōŜƴŜŬǘ ¦ƴƛǘȅ bƻǊǘƘ 

hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ tǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΥ 
CŀƳƛƭȅ tǊƻƳƛǎŜ ²ŜŜƪǎΥ ƳŀŘŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǎƛƎƴǎ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ 
²ƻǊƪŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ wƻǎǿŜƭƭ I{ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŎŀǊŘǎ ŦƻǊ ƘƻƳŜƭŜǎǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
bƛƪŜΩǎ wŜ¦{9 ŀ {ƘƻŜΥ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ƻƭŘ ŀǘƘƭŜǝŎ ǎƘƻŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǊŜŎȅŎƭƛƴƎ  
²ƻǊƭŘ 5ŀȅ ƻŦ tǊŀȅŜǊΥ {ŎǊŀǇōƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ 
YƛŘȊ/ƘǳǊŎƘ /ƭŜŀƴ ¦Ǉ 5ŀȅǎ 
aŀŘŜ ŎŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŘǊŜǿ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ {ƻƭŘƛŜǊǎΩ /ŀǊŘ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 

YƛŘȊ /ǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ǿǊƛǧŜƴΣ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƭŘ  
LƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ōƻǘƘ ƛƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ /ŀƳǇ 
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/ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ 
IƛǊŜ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 

[ƛƴŘŀ aŎDǊŜǿ ƛǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƻǳǊ ǳƴǇŀƛŘ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 
aƻƴǘƘƭȅ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

5ƛǎŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƭŀǘŜ нлмрΦ  ²ƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ƴŜǿ [ŜŀŘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƻǾŜǊ  
aŀǊƪŜǝƴƎ ŦƻǊ .ǊŀƴŘ wŜŎƻƎƴƛǝƻƴ 

/ƘŀƴƎŜŘ ǎǘǊŜŜǘ ǎƛƎƴŀƎŜ ŜƭƛƳƛƴŀǝƴƎ ά/ƘǳǊŎƘέ ŀƴŘ ŀŘŘƛƴƎ ά{ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅέ 
9ŀǎȅ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ¦ƴƛǘȅ bƻǊǘƘ ŀƴŘ ƛǘǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ  

bŜǿ ²ŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǾƛǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ .ǳƭƭŜǝƴ 
 

aƛƴŘΣ .ƻŘȅΣ {ǇƛǊƛǘ 
!ŘŘ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ŦƻƻŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ 9ǾŜƴǘ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅ όŦǊǳƛǘΣ ǾŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜǎΣ ŜƎƎǎΣ ƧǳƛŎŜǎύ 

CǊŜǎƘ ŦǊǳƛǘ ƴƻǿ ōŜƛƴƎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ 
²ŜŜƪƭȅ ²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ aŜŘƛǘŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƭŀōȅǊƛƴǘƘ 
5ŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŀ IŀƭŦ aŀǊŀǘƘƻƴ ǘŜŀƳ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ άǘŜŀƳǎέ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŦƻŎǳǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ǿŜƭƭ ōŜƛƴƎ 

CƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ {ƻƭŜaŀǘŜǎ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎκƘƛƪƛƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇ 
 

¢ŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ 
aƻōƛƭŜ !ǇǇ /ƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ 

/ǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ŀǿŀƛǝƴƎ !ǇǇƭŜ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭ 
²ƛ-Cƛ ŀŘŘŜŘ ǘƻ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ   

¢ƘŜ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ ƴƻǿ Ƙŀǎ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ²ƛ-Cƛ 
LƳǇǊƻǾŜŘ 5ŀǘŀōŀǎŜ 

aŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ 5ŜƳƻƎǊŀǇƘƛŎ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ {ƪƛƭƭǎŜǘǎ 
[ƛƴƪǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŀōŀǎŜ ǘƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 

LƳǇǊƻǾŜŘ ²ŜōǎƛǘŜ   bŜǿ ²ŜōǎƛǘŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜΗ  
±ƛǎǳŀƭ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ 
bŀǾƛƎŀǝƻƴŀƭ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ 
LƴǘŜǊŀŎǝǾŜ ŎŀǇŀōƛƭƛǝŜǎ  όǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴǎΣ ŘŀǘŀōŀǎŜ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎύ 
±ƛŘŜƻ ƳŜǎǎŀƎƛƴƎ 

!ŘŘŜŘ !ǳŘƛƻ ±ƛǎǳŀƭ ŦƻǊ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 
¢ƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǝƻƴκǎŎǊŜŜƴ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 

!ǎ ƻŦ нκмуκнлмс ϷстΣссл Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǊŀƛǎŜŘΦ ¢ŀǊƎŜǘ ƛǎ ϷутΣтрл ōȅ оκомκмс 

LƳǇǊƻǾŜŘ ±ƛŘŜƻκ{ǘǊŜŀƳƛƴƎ    
bŜǿ /ŀƳŜǊŀǎ ŦƻǊ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ  

bŜǿ ŎŀƳŜǊŀǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊŜŀƳƛƴƎ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŜŘ ƛƴ !ǇǊƛƭ нлмр 
/ŀƳŜǊŀǎ ŀŘŘŜŘ ǘƻ ID/ ŀƴŘ tŜŀŎŜ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 
¦ǎŜ ƻŦ ¸ƻǳ¢ǳōŜ ŦƻǊ ōŜǧŜǊ ǎǘǊŜŀƳƛƴƎ 
Cǳƭƭ ±ƛŘŜƻ ό!±ύ ǘŜŀƳ ŦƻǊ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ŀǎǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ 

LƳǇǊƻǾŜŘ {ƻǳƴŘ  
wŜǾŀƳǇ {ƻǳƴŘ {ȅǎǘŜƳ ƛƴ Iƻƭȅ DǊƻǳƴŘǎ /ŀŦŞ 
9ƴƘŀƴŎŜ {ƻǳƴŘ {ȅǎǘŜƳ ǘƻ tŜŀŎŜ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

{ǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ŀŘŘŜŘ ǘƻ ōƻǘƘ tŜŀŎŜ /ƘŀǇŜƭ ŀƴŘ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 
Cǳƭƭ {ƻǳƴŘ ό!±ύ ǘŜŀƳ ŦƻǊ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ŀǎǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ 
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LƳǇǊƻǾŜŘ aǳǎƛŎ 
{ƻƴƎōƻƻƪǎ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ {ŎǊŜŜƴǎ 
aǳǎƛŎƛŀƴ wŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭǎ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ  

²ŜŜƪƭȅ ǊŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭǎ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ 
tǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ /ƘƻƛǊ ŀƴŘ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ¢ŜŀƳ   
Cǳƭƭȅ LƴǘŜƎǊŀǘŜŘ ±ƛŘŜƻΣ {ƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ aǳǎƛŎ ¢ŜŀƳǎ  

 
LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ 
/ƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ŎǳƭǝǾŀǘŜ ƻǳǊ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 

LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ƎǊƻǿ 
wƛŎƘŀǊŘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ /ƻōō LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǎ ŀ 
ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ 9ŎǳƳŜƴƛŎŀƭ ¢ƘŀƴƪǎƎƛǾƛƴƎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

²Ŝ ǿŜǊŜ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ƻƴ !L. ƭŀǎǘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ  
hǇŜƴ ƻǳǊ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦŀƛǘƘǎ ŦƻǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎΣ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƭƪǎ 

 
9ŀǊǘƘ 
9ȄǇŀƴŘ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƻŦ hǊƎŀƴƛŎ DŀǊŘŜƴ ǘƻ ŦŜŜŘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƻǳǊ hǳǘπ
ǊŜŀŎƘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ 

LƳǇǊƻǾŜ ƭŀōȅǊƛƴǘƘ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǊƪŜǘ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎ 
²ƻǊƪ ōŜƎŀƴ ƛƴ нлмр ǘƻ ǎǇǊǳŎŜ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ƭŀōȅǊƛƴǘƘΦ  hǳǊ [D.¢v aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ƻǿƴŜǊπ
ǎƘƛǇ ƻŦ ƛǘǎ ǳǇƪŜŜǇ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ƛƴ нлмс 

vǳŀǊǘŜǊƭȅΣ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ƭŀƴŘǎŎŀǇŜ ŎƭŜŀƴ ǳǇ Řŀȅǎ 
{ǘŀǊǘŜŘ ƛƴ нлмр ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊƭȅ ƛƴ нлмс 

 
 
/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƛƴǾŜǎǝƎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǝǾŜ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ 

.ŜƎŀƴ ƛƴǾŜǎǝƎŀǝƴƎ ǎƻƭŀǊ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ƛƴ нлмр 
wŀƛƴ .ŀǊǊŜƭǎ ŀŘŘŜŘ ƛƴ нлмр 

 
tǊƻǎǇŜǊƛǘȅ  
LƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ /ƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ DƛǾƛƴƎ ōȅ мл҈ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ 

см҈ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ƻǾŜǊ нлмп 
LƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ōȅ мл҈ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ  

рф ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƛƴ нлмр   
LƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ рл҈ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘǊŜŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ 

мм҈ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ƛƴ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ƻǾŜǊ нлмп 
!ƭƭ ŀǊŜŀǎ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ άǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅέ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ ǝƳŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀǧŜƴǝƻƴ ǘƻ ŘŜǘŀƛƭ  

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ .ŜŀǳǝŬŎŀǝƻƴ ¢ŜŀƳ ό{ǳȊƛŜ .ǳǊŘƛŎƪΣ [ƛƴŘŀ aŎDǊŜǿΣ ¸ǾƻƴƴŜ WŀƳŜǎΣ {ƻƴƛŀ 
hǎƛƻ ŀƴŘ {ƘŜȅƭŀ wŀǾŀƴύ ƻǳǊ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŜƴƘŀƴŎŜŘΗ  

²ŜŜƪƭȅ ǿŀƭƪ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘǎ ōȅ ǎǘŀũ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǊƻƻƳǎ ŀǊŜ 
ǊŜŀŘȅ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ ǝƳŜǎΦ 

{ŜƳƛ !ƴƴǳŀƭ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŎƭŜŀƴ ǳǇ Řŀȅǎ όǇŀƛƴǝƴƎΣ ŘŜŜǇ ŎƭŜŀƴƛƴƎύ  
.ŜƎŀƴ ƛƴ нлмс ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ƻƴ ŀ ǎŜƳƛ-ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ōŀǎƛǎ 
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aŀǊƪŜǝƴƎ ƻǳǊ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ    ²ƻǊƪ ōŜƎǳƴ ōȅ !ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 
IƛǊŜ ŀƴ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ 

Lƴ нлмс wŜǾΦ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ ōŜƎŀƴ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀ нл ǿŜŜƪ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ Ǝƻŀƭ ƻŦ 
ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ [ŀȅ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ƘƛƳ 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ ф ŀΦƳΦ ¦ƴǇƭǳƎƎŜŘ  
{ǳƴŘŀȅ ммΥмр  /ǊŜŀǝǾŜ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ с ǇΦƳΦ /ƻƴǘŜƳǇƻǊŀǊȅ 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ тΥол aŜŘƛǘŀǝƻƴ 

aŀǊƪŜǝƴƎ ¦b! ŀǎ ŀ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊ   ²ƻǊƪ ōŜƎǳƴ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 9ǾŜƴǘǎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 
IƛǊŜ  ŀƴ 9ǾŜƴǘ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 
wŜǾƛǘŀƭƛȊŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǾŀƳǇ ƻǳǊ ŜȄƛǎǝƴƎ ǎǇŀŎŜǎ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƅŜȄƛōƛƭƛǘȅ όŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳǎΣ ID/Σ !ŘƳƛƴ 
ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎύ 

.Ŝǎǘ tǊŀŎǝŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ YƛǘŎƘŜƴ ¦ǇƎǊŀŘŜΥ  ²ŀǊƳƛƴƎ Ǿǎ /ƻƳƳŜǊŎƛŀƭ YƛǘŎƘŜƴ 
wŜǾƛŜǿ ŎƻƳǇŀǊŀōƭŜ ǎƛǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƴǘŀƭ ǊŀǘŜǎ 

aŀǊƪŜǝƴƎ ƻŦ .ƻƻƪǎǘƻǊŜ 
/ƘŀƴƎŜ ƳƻŘŜƭ ǘƻ ŀ DƛƊ ǎƘƻǇ ǿƛǘƘ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ /ƻƴǎƛƎƴƳŜƴǘǎΣ DƛƊǎ ŀƴŘ WŜǿŜƭǊȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ 
ƻǳǊ tǊƛƴŎƛǇƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ  

LƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎ ŀǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǊŜƴǘŀƭǎ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ 
.ƻƻƪǎǘƻǊŜ ƛǎ ƻǇŜƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƳŀƧƻǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ 

wŜƎǳƭŀǊ aŀǊƪŜǝƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƭƭ ƳŜŘƛŀǎ 
LƴŎǊŜŀǎŜŘ C. ƳŀǊƪŜǝƴƎ 

 
aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ 

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ƳƻŘŜƭǎ ŦƻǊ aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǎƻƭƛŘƛŦȅ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƻƴƎ ǘŜǊƳ 
ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 

5ŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŀƴ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƘŜǊŜōȅ ¦b! ƛǎ ŀ ƳŀƧƻǊ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 
!ŘŘŜŘ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳƴƎ !Řǳƭǘǎ ǘƻ aǳǎǘ ŀƴŘ CŀƳƛƭȅ tǊƻƳƛǎŜ 

!ŘŘ ŀ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ¢ŜŀƳ ǘƻ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ōŜǎǘ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 
ǇǊƻǎǇŜǊƛǘȅ ŎƻƴǎŎƛƻǳǎƴŜǎǎ 
5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ /ƘŀǊǘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ƛƴ !ǳƎǳǎǘ ƻŦ нлмр 
5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ {ǳōŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜǎ ƭŜŘ ōȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ .ƻŀǊŘ ōŜƎŀƴ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƛƴ hŎπ
ǘƻōŜǊ ƻŦ нлмрΥ 
DƛǾƛƴƎ 
CŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ 
9ǾŜƴǘǎ 
aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ !ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ 
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Finance Committee Report 
Ted Worrell 

Finance Committee Chair 

Significant financial improvements were achieved in 2015 over 2014. Contributions were increased 
by $55,000, nearly 9%. Cash flow was improved by $106,000 from a 2014 deficit of $92,000 to a  
surplus of $14,000. Our mortgage, which was originally $1,800,000, has been reduced to $1,716,400 
with monthly payments of principle and interest of about $10,500. Additionally, we received  
restricted contributions (can only be used for the stated purpose or returned to the donor) of  
about $63,000 for Y.O.U. and a multimedia system. 
 
The goal presented last year to achieve a positive cash flow was achieved and amounted to $14,000. 
Our goal to achieve a break even position on our Statement of Financial Activities from the deficit in 
2014 of $132,500 was not achieved but was reduced to $111,900. The 2015 deficit was effectively 
funded by the Capital Replacement Fund. Expense reductions have been identified and, with some 
increases in contributions and fund raising events, it is expected that the goal to breakeven in our 
Statement of Financial Activities may be achieved during 2016 and funding of the Capital  
Replacement Fund restored. 
 
While the commitment to identify some of the specific needs and timing to be funded by the Capital 
Replacement Fund is still in progress, the HVAC equipment list is available. This equipment, which is 
generally 17 years old, consists of 18 multi-component units for which the replacement cost is  
estimated to be about $500,000. The current timing for replacement is generally to do so upon  
failure. The other two major capital items, the parking lot and the roof, are under review. During 
2015 three minor capital expenditures were made amounting to $14,600. 
 
Your generosity for the financial support of Unity North Atlanta and your trust that those you have 
elected to prudently manage your funds is greatly appreciated. 
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{¢!¢9a9b¢ hC CLb!b/L![ !/¢L±L¢L9{     

 нлмп Ǿǎ нлмр     

¢Iw¦ 59/9a.9w     

     

($ in thousands) нлмр  нлмп  Ϸ /I!bD9 ҈ /I!bD9 

     

Lb/ha9     

     

Contributions 688.3  633.3  55.0  8.7% 

     

Non-Recurring 10.3   10.3   

Bookstore- Net 8.0  4.7  3.3  70.2% 

Events, Classes, Workshops     

and Culture Arts-Net 50.7  96.1  (45.4) -47.2% 

     

¢ƻǘŀƭ bŜǘ LƴŎƻƳŜ 757.3  734.1  23.2  3.2% 

     

9·t9b{9     

     

Administration (276.1) (294.6) 18.5  -6.3% 

     

Services-Adult, Music, Youth, (235.2) (222.8) (12.4) 5.6% 

 Children,  & Tithes     

Facilities incl Utilities (114.8) (98.9) (15.9) 16.1% 

Mortgage Interest (87.2) (88.0) 0.8  -0.9% 

Depreciation & Closing Amort. (109.3) (115.6) 6.3  -5.4% 

Technology-Phones, Web,     

Internet, Software, Etc. (46.6) (46.7) 0.1  -0.2% 

     

¢ƻǘŀƭ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜ (869.2) (866.6) (2.6) 0.3% 

     

{ǳǊǇƭǳǎκό5ŜŬŎƛǘύ (111.9) (132.5) 20.6  11.0% 
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{¢!¢9a9b¢ hC /!{I C[h²{  

нлмр ¢Iw¦ 59/9a.9w  

  

($ in thousands)  

  

ht9w!¢LbD !/¢L±L¢L9{  

Surplus (Deficit) (111.9) 

Accounts Payable  3.9  

Book Store Inv. Adjust. 2.7  

Miscellanous 1.5  

Cash from Operations (103.8) 

  

  

Lb±9{¢LbD !/¢L±L¢L9{  

Building & Improvements (14.6) 

Accumulated Depreciation 107.4  

Loan Closing Amortization 1.9  

Cash from Investing 94.7  

  

CLb!b/LbD !/¢L±L¢L9{  

Mortgage Principle (39.3) 

Restricted 62.9  

Total 23.6  

  

Cash Increase (Decrease) 14.5  

  

Cash at Beginning of Period 251.1  

  

/ŀǎƘ ŀǘ 9ƴŘ ƻŦ tŜǊƛƻŘ 265.6  
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[L!.L[L¢L9{ ϧ 9v¦L¢¸  

  

/¦ww9b¢ [L!.L[L¢L9{  

  

Accounts Payable 8.1  

Accrued Mortgage Interest 3.1  

Deffered Revenue 2.2  

Total Current Liabilities 13.4  

  

[hbD ¢9wa [L!.L[L¢L9{  

  

Mortgage Principle 1,716.4  

  

¢ƻǘŀƭ [ƛŀōƛƭƛǝŜǎ 1,729.8  

  

9v¦L¢¸  

  

Temporary Restricted Assets 62.9  

Unrestricted Net Assets 1,298.1  

Net Income (111.9) 

¢ƻǘŀƭ 9ǉǳƛǘȅ 1,249.1  

  

¢ƻǘŀƭ [ƛŀōƛƭƛǝŜǎ ϧ 9ǉǳƛǘȅ 2,978.9  

{¢!¢9a9b¢ hC CLb!b/L![ th{L¢Lhb 

59/9a.9wΣ нлмр 
 

($ in thousands) 

/¦ww9b¢ !{{9¢{  

  

CASH:  

Operations 23.4  

Reserved 62.9  

Capital Replacement Fund 174.7  

Ministries 4.6  

Total Cash 265.6  

  

Bookstore Inventory 13.2  

Prepaid Expense & Deposits 6.7  

Total Current Assets 285.5  

  

CL·95 !{{9¢{  

  

Land 950.0  

Building & Improvements 2,806.5  

Furniture, Fixtures, & Equipment 146.4  

Accumulated Depreciation (1,225.6) 

Total Fixed Assets 2,677.3  

  

Other Assets: Loan Closing Costs  16.1  

¢ƻǘŀƭ !ǎǎŜǘǎ 2,978.9  


